CITIZENS ADVICE NORTH SOMERSET
MINUTES OF THE 6th APRIL 2017 STAFF MEETING
VICTORIA METHODIST HALL WESTON-SUPER-MARE
10.15 AM 

Speakers:

JB – Jack Bailey (Services Manager, Curo) Guest Speaker
FC – Fiona Cope (CEO, CANS)

WF (Training and Development, CANS)

RL – Rhys Leece (Advice Session Supervisor and Benefits caseworker, CANS)

	
	Speaker

	FC introduces Guest Speaker: Jack Bailey – Curo Housing Association 
	FC 

	JB outlined the Curo group identity, values and discussed the main areas of operation; namely the South West and BANES. Within North Somerset Curo accepts referrals from the Council and other referring organisations including service users with a statutory homeless duty, mental health, addiction, vulnerable and temporary accommodation needs. Curo utilises the benefit of Support Workers to assist service users to live independently.  JB discussed that the Curo group sought to work collaboratively with partner organisations and seek innovative ways of working within communities as well as connect with further organisations. JB outlined the implementation of a pilot ‘step down’ scheme which seeks to create a path for service users from hospital mental health wards to assist with independent living, the aim being to reduce beds taken in hospital. Curo will use evidence from the pilot scheme to show any observed successes to the local Council. However, despite the Curo values it is a business too and therefore if working at a loss then services within an area would not be viable to continue operation. 
JB discussed the effects of austerity cuts, noting the impact in particular to the “community connect” service, formerly an AGEUK service,  which has shrunk as a result. 
Highlighted was the need for services at primary health care level, with links and referrals from GP’s. JB discussed the wider benefit of integrating such service models and the desire to build ‘resilient communities’. 
	JB

	FC thanked guest speaker Jack Bailey. 
FC gave an update on the progress of the Badger Centre sale and premises:

The Badger Centre sale still has yet to be finalised and sold. CANS is still looking at alternative premises with a preferential aim of not operating the main CANS function from split locations. The Weston Room has been cleared and the reception function is due to move into and operate from this space in due time. Work has begun to improve the current IT within the Badger Centre including several new monitors and desktops in preparation of the rollout of Casebook to replace the Petra CRM software. 
	FC

	RL discussed the following forthcoming benefit changes applicable from April 2017:
Housing Benefit: Bedroom Tax – From 01/04/17 an extra bedroom can be allocated in the HB calculation if one member of a couple is in receipt of certain disability benefits and is physically unable to share a bedroom with their partner.
Tax Credit/Universal Credit: Child Tax Credit element is restricted to two children apart from exclusions including but not limited to those born before 06/04/17, part of multiple birth, disabled, due to rape, kinship carers, parents who adopt sibling groups.
CTC family element and UC higher first child element withdrawn.
ESA/UC: Removal of the work related activity component in ESA and its equivalent limited capacity for work element in UC for new claimants. Those in the Support Group will continue to get the support component. From 03/04/17 ESA claimants who do not receive the work-related activity component under the new rules, but who are sanctioned will receive 80% of their payments, instead of the current 60%.
ESA permitted work limit removed. See benefits April 2017 update document for further details. RL highlighted that we will expect to see a surge of clients wishing to get the support group component. 
Housing Costs UC: Removal of housing costs help in UC for out of work 18 to 21 year olds. Exemptions will apply.

UC work conditionality: Increased conditionality extended to those with younger children. Parents claiming UC whose youngest child turns 3 years old will have to be fully available for work and work activity and those whose youngest child turns 2 years old should take part in work preparation as well as work focused interviews. 

Bereavement Support Payment: Bereavement Support Payment replaces current bereavement benefits. See benefits April 2017 update document for further details. 

Free childcare increase: From September 2017 free childcare during term time for all three and four year olds and for some disadvantaged two year olds increases from 15 to 30 hours per week. 

RL discussed that due to these changes we would expect to see a resulting impact on CANS clients starting with new claimants and over time as renewals/change of circumstances apply. RL highlighted the need to record all clients affected by these forthcoming changes and ensure recording of potential BEF’s where appropriate. 
	RL

	WF thanked all staff and volunteers for completing the GGDA accreditation modules and awarded prizes to the top two highest passing scorers of the advisor module; David Folds and Nick Burrows. 
	WF

	Date of Next Meetings
Staff Meeting: 
4th May 2017 – Focus on Employment Law. Location: Boulevard URC, Weston-super-Mare

	


